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News from the Director: 

One of the most poignant comments I heard at the recent American 
society of Agronomy meetings was by Detroy Green, Iowa state 
University 's Agronomy Department head. He said, "Prepare students 
for their future, not the professor's past." He and other members 
of an "Excellence in Teaching symposium" advocated the instruction 
of lifelong learning skills. They suggested changing the ways in 
which courses are taught by increasing problem solving, emphasizing 
good communications and encouraging team work. One of the 
symposium participants suggested engaging students in discussion -
don't just provide answers that you have time to share; there is 
too much emphasis on content coverage. They also suggested giving 
up discipline protection to permit broadening the curriculum and 
encouraging students to enroll in courses such as Ethics, critical 
Thinking and Multicultural Awareness. 

Are you making time for students? Have you posted office hours? 
One of the virtues of an excellent teacher is availability to 
students. 

Tentative plans for the December 15 all-campus retreat include a 
9:00 start at Mohican state Lodge in Loudonville. Vans have been 
reserved and will depart from ATI at approximately 8:00 a.m. Some 
additional drivers will be needed. A continental breakfast will be 
served upon arrival followed by several "issues" sessions conducted 
by working groups. Lunch is scheduled for 12: 30 p.m. and a wrap-up 
session after lunch should end by 3:00 p.m. More details later •.. 

Dave Munn and I visited the Warren County JVS in Lebanon, Ohio, as 
well as the High School and Middle School in xenia on the way back 
from the ASA meetings in Cincinnati on November 11. Xenia has 250 
ag students in its 9-12 programs, and we were warmly received by 
Don Allen, one of the program instructors, and his students. 
Getting to know the state's ag instructors is vitally important as 
we continue to build our prospective student base. 

Governor Voinovich held his cabinet meeting at OARDC on November 
15. Several OSU/ATI faculty, staff and students helped with the 
reception and attended the meeting. Voinovich, in comments at 
Fisher Auditorium and the Wooster Rotary meeting which followed, 
praised hands-on instruction, applauded the quality efforts (e.g. 
TQM) of industry and higher education, mentioned his interest in 
prison instructional programs, and advocated technical education, 
saying that "general education" typically results in "general 
unemployment." Thanks to everyone who assisted with the reception! 



News From Agriculture Technologies: 

On Sunday November 21, The Dairy Hoof and Hide and Horseman Clubs 
will be holding their annual showmanship contests at the Wayne 
County Fairgrounds Coliseum beginning at 1:00pm. A beef, swine, 
dairy and horse champion show person will be determined by judges 
from the respective industries. 

At the conclusion of the 4 shows, the four champions will return to 
each show the four species and a champion of champions show person 
will be identified. Come and support this extra-curricular 
activity. 

The OSU/ATI Diary JUdging team competed at the North American 
International Livestock Exposition in Louisville, Kentucky. The 
team finished third overall and was first in Holstein, second in 
Guernseys, second in reasons and second in Jerseys. Brad Parker 
was fifth overall, first in Guernseys, second in Holsteins, and 
third in reasons. Julie Watts was eighth overall. Brian Baker was 
third in Holsteins, Phil Ball also participated., As their coach, 
Royce Thornton traveled with the team from late Friday, November 5 
to Monday, November 8. 

Bill Anderson, John Zisk, Greg Sautter and Ron Borton will be 
traveling with members of the Horse Advisory Committee on November 
18 and 19 to view the Kentucky Horse Park and the Roberts Arena for 
ideas concerning future equine facility requests. 

News from Academic Affairs: 

OSU/ATI has a special opportunity to work with the Wayne County 
Enrichment Academic to provide instruction to gifted elementary and 
junior high students. Currently Betty Aylsworth, Greg Ferrell, 
Dave Heilman and Terry Lanker teach courses in their areas of 
expertise. 

There is a small stipend for these sessions which consists of 5 
Saturdays of 2 hours of instruction April 9 - May 7 or Monday 
Friday, August 1-5, 1994. 

There is special interest in having more sessions on computers, 
science and technology. A. Mokma has more information if you are 
interested. 

A. Mokma will be meeting on November 23 with a subcommittee of the 
University council on Academic Affairs to discuss several AT! 
proposals including program deactivations and the reorganization 
plan. This subcommittee will seek clarification for understanding 
before presenting these proposals to the Council for approval. 



News from Development Office: 

Gifts receipts are being sent to donors more quickly due to recent 
changes in the Gift Processing Office of Development Administration 
(Columbus) . Please forward gift checks immediately to the ATI 
Development Office to give our donors the most prompt response. 

Remember to notify Susie Graham or Sandy Lueschen when you accept 
donated equipment and supplies. Also, companies can receive gift 
credit for extended loans of equipment. These are valuable 
contributions to ATI's program, and we want to offer our supporters 
the opportunity to be officially recognized. 

News from International Programs: 

VOCA now has a regional office at OSU, and Robert Cohen, who 
teaches Cooperatives at ATI, has been named director. VOCA 
(Volunteers in Overseas Cooperative Assistance) offers short-term 
overseas assignments and pays all expenses. Peter Wotowiec 
traveled to Rumania with VOCA last summer to work on curriculum and 
the planning of a demonstration farm for an agricultural school. 
Bob Cohen will be visiting ATI soon to talk with interested 
faculty. Information and applications can be obtained in 203 Skou 
or by calling Bob Cohen at 2-9364. 

News from Bob McMahon (RCOSA): 

The RCOSA committee will be accepting grant proposals to fund 
research/scholarly activity projects until Friday, January 28, 
1994. A memo was sent out to OSU/ATI faculty regarding the format 
for the proposals earlier this month. Mr. Jay Clevenger will be 
giving a seminar on how to prepare grant proposals on Friday, 
December 10 at 1:00pm in the Continuing Education Conference Room. 
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News from the Director: 

One of the most poignant comments I heard at the recent American 
Society of Agronomy meetings was by Detroy Green, Iowa State 
University's Agronomy Department head. He said, "Prepare students 
for their future, not the professor's past." He and other members 
of an "Excellence in Teaching Symposium" advocated the instruction 
of lifelong learning skills. They suggested changing the ways in 
which courses are taught by increasing problem solving, emphasizing 
good communications and encouraging team work. One of the 
symposium participants suggested engaging students in discussion -
don't just provide answers that you have time to share; there is 
too much emphasis on content coverage. They also suggested giving 
up discipline protection to permit broadening the curriculum and 
encouraging students to enroll in courses such as Ethics, critical 
Thinking and Multicultural Awareness. 

Are you making time for students? Have you posted office hours? 
One of the virtues of an excellent teacher is availability to 
students. 

Tentative plans for the December 15 all-campus retreat include a 
9:00 start at Mohican State Lodge in Loudonville. Vans have been 
reserved and will depart from ATI at approximately 8:00 a.m. Some 
additional drivers will be needed. A continental breakfast will be 
served upon arrival followed by several "issues" sessions conducted 
by working groups. Lunch is scheduled for 12: 30 p.m. and a wrap-up 
session after lunch should end by 3:00 p.m. More details later •.. 

Dave Munn and I visited the Warren County JVS in Lebanon, Ohio, as 
well as the High School and Middle School in Xenia on the way back 
from the ASA meetings in Cincinnati on November 11. Xenia has 250 
ag students in its 9-12. programs, and we were warmly received by 
Don Allen, one of the program instructors, and his students. 
Getting to know the state's ag instructors is vitally important as 
we continue to build our prospective student base. 

Governor Voinovich held his cabinet meeting at OARDC on November 
15. Several OSU/ATI faculty, staff and students helped with the 
reception and attended the meeting. Voinovich, in comments at 
Fisher Auditorium and the Wooster Rotary meeting which followed, 
praised hands-on instruction, applauded the quality efforts (e.g. 
TQM) of industry and higher education, mentioned his interest in 
prison instructional programs, and advocated technical education, 
saying that "general education" typically results in "general 
unemployment." Thanks to everyone who assisted with the reception! 



News From Agriculture Technologies: 

On Sunday November 21, The Dairy Hoof and Hide and Horseman Clubs 
will be holding their annual showmanship contests at the Wayne 
County Fairgrounds Coliseum beginning at 1:00pm. A beef, swine, 
dairy and horse champion show person will be determined by jUdges 
from the respective industries. 

At the conclusion of the 4 shows, the four champions will return to 
each show the four species and a champion of champions show person 
will be identified. Come and support this extra-curricular 
activity. 

The aSU/ATI Diary Judging team competed at the North American 
International Livestock Exposition in Louisville, Kentucky. The 
team finished third overall and was first in Holstein, second in 
Guernseys, second in reasons and second in Jerseys. Brad Parker 
was fifth overall, first in Guernseys, second in Holsteins, and 
third in reasons. Julie Watts was eighth overall. Brian Baker was 
third in Holsteins, Phil Ball also participated., As their coach, 
Royce Thornton traveled with the team from late Friday, November 5 
to Monday, November 8. 

Bill Anderson, John Zisk, Greg Sautter and Ron Borton will be 
traveling with members of the Horse Advisory committee on November 
18 and 19 to view the Kentucky Horse Park and the Roberts Arena for 
ideas concerning future equine facility requests. 

News from Academic Affairs: 

aSU/ATI has a special opportunity to work with the Wayne County 
Enrichment Academic to provide instruction to gifted elementary and 
junior high students. Currently Betty Aylsworth, Greg Ferrell, 
Dave Heilman and Terry Lanker teach courses in their areas of 
expertise. 

There is a small stipend for these sessions which consists of 5 
Saturdays of 2 hours of instruction April 9 - May 7 or Monday 
Friday, August 1-5, 1994. 

There is special interest in having more sessions on computers, 
science and technology. A. Mokma has more information if you are 
interested. 

A. Mokma will be meeting on November 23 with a subcommittee of the 
University Council on Academic Affairs to discuss several ATI 
proposals including program deactivations and the reorganization 
plan. This subcommittee will seek clarification for understanding 
before presenting these proposals to the Council for approval. 



News from Development Office: 

Gifts receipts are being sent to donors more quickly due to recent 
changes in the Gift Processing Office of Development Administration 
(Columbus) . Please forward gift checks immediately to the ATI 
Development Office to give our donors the most prompt response. 

Remember to notify Susie Graham or Sandy Lueschen when you accept 
donated equipment and supplies. Also, companies can receive gift 
credit for extended loans of equipment. These are valuable 
contributions to ATI's program, and we want to offer our supporters 
the opportunity to be officially recognized. 

News from International Programs: 

VOCA now has a regional office at OSU, and Robert Cohen, who 
teaches Cooperatives at ATI, has been named director. VOCA 
(Volunteers in Overseas Cooperative Assistance) offers short-term 
overseas assignments and pays all expenses. Peter wotowiec 
traveled to Rumania with VOCA last summer to work on curriculum and 
the planning of a demonstration farm for an agricultural school. 
Bob Cohen will be visiting ATI soon to talk with interested 
faculty. Information and applications can be obtained in 203 Skou 
or by calling Bob Cohen at 2-9364. 

News from Bob McMahon (RCaSA): 

The RcaSA committee will be accepting grant proposals to fund 
research/scholarly activity proj ects until Friday, January 28, 
1994. A memo was sent out to aSU/ATI faculty regarding the format 
for the proposals earlier this month. Mr. Jay Clevenger will be 
giving a seminar on how to prepare grant proposals on Friday, 
December 10 at 1:00pm in the Continuing Education Conference Room. 


